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28 February 2019 
 
National Inquiry Project team 
National Inquiry into Sexual Harassment in Australian Workplaces 
Australian Human Rights Commission 
 
 
Dear Madam or Sir, 
 
Submission of the Top End Women’s Legal Service Inc. – Australian Human Rights 
Commission: National Inquiry into Sexual Harassment in Australian Workplaces 
 
The Top End Women’s Legal Service (TEWLS) welcomes the opportunity to make a 
submission to the Australian Human Rights Commission’s National Inquiry into Sexual 
Harassment in Australian Workplaces (the Inquiry).  
 
Our submission will be focused on our experience of assisting women in the Northern Territory 
(NT), including Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander women, and women from culturally and 
linguistically diverse backgrounds. We note that we have had the opportunity to review the 
submission of the National Working Women’s Centres, to which we draw your particular 
attention, and noting the capacity of our service, make this submission on only salient issues 
relevant to the Inquiry.  
 
About TEWLS  
 
TEWLS is a community legal centre focused on the advancement of women’s rights. Founded 
in 1996, we are funded by the Commonwealth Departments of the Attorney-General and Prime 
Minister and Cabinet. TEWLS’ small team of six provide high quality, responsive, and culturally 
appropriate free legal advice, casework, community legal education and advocacy in civil and 
family law to women living in the Greater Darwin region. Our service area includes the provision 
of services and outreach services to women in Darwin, Palmerston, at the Royal Darwin 
Hospital, at the Dawn House Women’s Shelter, on six Indigenous communities in the Greater 
Darwin region, at the Top End’s Adult Migrant English Programs, and to women incarcerated 
at the Darwin Correctional Centre.  
 
TEWLS provides advice and assistance across a number of areas of civil and family law, where 
the most frequently requested areas of assistance are family law (including parenting, property 
and divorce matters), domestic and family violence, housing and tenancy, consumer law, credit 
and debt, fines, sexual assault, discrimination, employment law, compensation for victims of 
crime, and complaints.  
 
Our submission 
 
A Support for holistic changes in the workplace  
 
TEWLS supports the AHRC’s work in the development and implementation of the Inquiry, 
where discussions in respect of sexual harassment in the workplace have discernably 
increased, particularly in the post #metoo era. TEWLS supports the broad-scope of the Inquiry, 
where it is our submission that holistic changes to Australian workplaces are required in order 






